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Skate Canada Message 

Greeting everyone from Karen Butcher, Skate Canada President, Debra Armstrong, Skate 
Canada CEO and the entire Skate Canada Team.  
  
It’s has been a very busy and productive year for Skate Canada.  Here is just a snapshot of 
what happened: 
  
Despite the continuing challenges of the pandemic, we ran all of our planned events -  
Autumn Classic International, Skate Canada International, Skate Canada Challenge, 
Canadian Tire National Skating Championships, Skate Canada Nationals (Novice), Synchro 
Nationals, and of course the ISU World Synchronized Skating Championships where Les 
Supremes of Canada were crowned the new World Synchronized Skating Champions.   
  
We supported a team through an unprecedented Olympic Winter Games in Beijing. 
  
We delivered a refreshed Long Term Development Framework, and Skate Canada will 
complete and rollout a new strategic plan for the 2022-2026 Quadrennial and I encourage 
everyone to join the plenary session at our upcoming Ice Summit where we will provide a 
detailed overview of our new strategic plan. 
  
Skate Canada produced television quality broadcasts of Skate Canada International, the 
Canadian Tire National Skating Championships, and the ISU World Synchronized Skating 
Championships.  We delivered exceptional quality live-streamed events, and built a state 
of the art studio…all of which we could not have done without the incredibly talented team 
from our partners in the British Columbia/Yukon Section.   
  
Most importantly, we saw our membership return to higher levels than anticipated. 
  
Skate Canadas knows the strength, commitment, and resilience of the figure skating 
community will continue.  We are so grateful for every volunteer who gives of their time 
and knowledge to our sport, and we are so grateful to all Sections across the country and 
want to express our sincere thanks to all Skate Canada sections for the amazing partnership 
we have on so many fronts. 


